Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

June 1, 2015
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. McGregor, Rocky Mountain National Park Trip Coordinator/Webmaster; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Croom, Summer Camp; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Barnes, Eagle and OA Coordinator; Mr. Corley; Mr. Ackermann; Mr. Norris; Mr. Carricato, SeaBase 2016; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Hunton II, Mr. Hunton III; Mr. M. Shelton; Mr. J. Shelton; R. Kuenzli, SPL
Mr. Clamp opened the meeting at 7:30 with condolences to Mr. G. Lee.
Ms. McGregor (Secretary), absent
· May minutes were approved.

Mr. Greene (Treasurer), absent
· No report due to absence.
R. Kuenzli (Senior Patrol Leader)
· Report was given on the Dreher Island Campout.
Mr. Barnes (OA and Eagle)
· Eagles:
· A. Wyatt has finished his project.

· B. Jehlen’s Mock Eagle Board is scheduled for June 14, and his Eagle Board scheduled for June 16.
· There are 17 camp cards still out.
· The OA Super Summer Fellowship will be June 14-16.
· The troop’s whitewater rafting trip will be rescheduled for August 28-30, as originally planned.
· Mr. Croom made a motion, seconded by Mr. Bebber, that scouts should be required to have earned the BSA Swimming Merit Badge before being able to participate in water-oriented activities on trips. Motion carried 14 to 6.

Mr. Croom (Summer Camp)
· 48 scouts have signed up for summer camp. The troop will pay $2,250 for three Eagles and 4.5 scholarships.
· The last payment has been made, and we are slightly ahead on the amount owed.
· There was a discussion about the importance of travelling as a group.
· Mr. Croom asked for volunteers to do the following:
· Medical forms (Mr. Corley volunteered.)

· Transportation logistics (Mr. Bettles, in absentia)

Mr. Bebber, (Outdoor Activities)
· The Dreher Island traip was good.
· The 7th grade campout went well; the advancement roster will be given to Mr. Law.

· The Grubbie campout is set for June 12-13.

· The Rocky Mountain National Park planning meeting will be held at Mr. McGregor’s house on Sunday, June 14.  Vehicles will be loaded at SSSJ on Friday, June 19.

· The troop’s 25th anniversary celebration is being planned for either August 1 or 8.

· JLT planning will be held in August.

· Webelos Woods is scheduled for September 18-20.

· The dutch oven cooking demo at Sportsman’s Warehouse was a learning experience.
Mr. Heron and Mr. Cathcart (New Scout Coordinators)
· No update on new boys.
ROUNDTABLE
Mr. Clamp: 

· Mr. Clamp requested an “equipment guru” for troop equipment. Mr. Ackermann volunteered.
· Mr. Corley asked about starting the Troop Committee meetings at 7:00 rather than 7:30. Mr. Barnes made a motion, seconded by Mr. Heron, that meetings start at 7:00 beginning in July 2015. Motion carried unanimously.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:30.

Submitted by Angela McGregor, Secretary.
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